
Agenda Item: 7.   

 

MEMORANDUM 

 

TO:  Programs, Projects and Operations Subcommittee 

   

FROM: Amanda Grint, Water Resources Engineer 

 

SUBJECT: Renewal of USGS Maintenance Agreement for Papio Floodwarning System Gages 

 

DATE: December 7, 2015 
 

 
In 1993, the District worked with the US Army Corps of Engineers (USACE) to install a flood warning 

system for the Papillion Creek Watershed.  The system was upgraded in 2012, and consists of 22 gage 

stations. Five stations report rain data and the remaining 17 stations report rain and stream stage data.  

The attached map shows the location of the gages.  The data is reported real time and is available to the 

public through the National Weather Service (NWS) and USGS web sites. The address of the NWS 

website is http://water.weather.gov//ahps2/index.php?wfo=oax.  An agreement is in place with Douglas 

County, Sarpy County, Washington County and the City of Omaha to share the cost of the system. 

 

For the past three years the USGS has been providing maintenance for the Papillion Creek system and the 

operation of the stream gage on Omaha Creek at Homer.  A recent amendment, in the amount of $4,981, 

has added the groundwater/surface water interaction gage at Waterloo to the system.  The attached 

proposal is a renewal of the maintenance contract with the USGS for 2016 in the total amount of 

$153,340.   The USGS cost share is $16,325, through their cooperative water program reflected in the 

attached contract.  An additional $17,205 in discretionary funds from their National Streamflow 

Information Program, were used by the USGS to offset the total costs bringing the USGS contribution to 

$33,530.  This year’s contract maintains the same level of service from USGS as in 2015 with the District 

share now at $119,810, increased from the 2015 contribution of $117,455.  The maintenance for gage 

sites is a fixed cost across the state and supporting documentation is attached showing the tasks included 

for maintenance, discharge readings during events, establishing rating curves and quality assuring and 

publishing the data from the sites.     

   

Throughout 2015, the USGS provided quality data and valuable information to NWS to improve the 

potential for forecasting in the Papio watershed and to the District for operation and monitoring of the 

Papio flood control system during the numerous large rainfall events.   Their work includes installation of 

additional and replacement equipment at problem sites at no additional cost to the District.   The NWS, 

USGS and the District continue to discuss upgrades to the system and transmission to better serve the 

agencies using the data as well as working to make the information more readily available to the public.   

 

 

Management recommends that the Subcommittee recommend to the Board that the 

General Manager be authorized to execute a proposed contract with the USGS in the 

amount of $119,810 in District funds for the operation of the District’s floodwarning 

system for 2016 subject to changes deemed necessary by the General Manager.      

 
 


















